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October 13, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing King County to enter into interlocal cooperation agreement amendments with certain suburban cities and the City of Seattle to provide for the disbursement of Conservation Futures tax (CFT) levy funds for projects authorized by Ordinance 18110. This important legislation will help enhance the quality of life for King County residents by preserving important urban open spaces.

Ordinance 18110, also made supplemental CFT funding allocations of $121,205 to the City of Auburn’s Les Gove Park Addition acquisition project, $9,000 to the City of Kent’s Green River Parcels acquisition project, and $500,000 to Seattle’s North Rainier Urban Center Park project to help complete the funding needs for those projects.

The Ordinance authorized project scope additions for the Issaquah Creek Waterways, Snoqualmie Riverfront Reach, City of Pacific Morgan’s Trout Lake Retreat, Normandy Park’s Beaconsfield-on-the Sound, and Seattle East Duwamish Greenbelt projects. 

The Ordinance also approved the project scope for the Bellevue Greenways and Open Space System project, which was initially funded by Ordinance 17707 on the condition that Bellevue must get approval of its final site location from King County. 

The King County Conservation Futures Citizens Committee reviewed and recommended Bellevue’s selected site at 140th Avenue NE. The funding and scope changes for all the other projects were recommended by the Conservation Futures Citizens Committee in March, 2015. The legislation is required in order for the CFT funds to be distributed to the applicable cities for these projects. 


[bookmark: _GoBack]By protecting public open space and natural resources, several of these urban open space acquisition projects will help King County meet environmental sustainability objectives of the King County Strategic Plan. Projects on the East Duwamish Greenbelt in Seattle, the Morgan’s Trout Lake project in Pacific, the Issaquah Creek Waterways and Snoqualmie Riverfront Reach project and the Beaconsfield-on-the Sound project in Normandy Park will provide additional protection for urban wildlife and salmon, supporting King County Strategic Plan goals of protecting biodiversity and water quality.

The projects listed in this ordinance further the Washington State Growth Management Act vision of helping cities attain goals set forth in their respective park plans and comprehensive plans. By protecting healthy urban waterways and greenbelts, this legislation furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan goal of preserving urban forested lands. The projects support the goals of King County’s Equity and Social Justice Initiative by providing publicly-accessible open space in underserved and growing urban neighborhoods.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This legislation will enhance and preserve our region’s environmental health and quality of life. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mark Isaacson, Division Director of the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206‑477-4601.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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